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Cancer Organizations Comment on Ruling that ACA is Unconstitutional 
 
 
 
 

Washington, DC, December 18, 2018 – The undersigned organizations of the Cancer Leadership 
Council respond to the decision of a federal district court judge declaring all of the Affordable 
Care Act unconstitutional.   
 
“Our organizations, representing the millions of Americans diagnosed with cancer, express 
serious concerns about the decision that invalidates the Affordable Care Act.  This ruling would 
eliminate the protections that are critical to people with cancer, including pre-existing condition 
protections, benefit standards, and cost-sharing protections.  These are the provisions of the 
Affordable Care Act that have protected access to adequate and affordable health insurance for 
people with cancer.  
 
“The decision of the federal district court takes us back to a time before the Affordable Care Act 
when people with cancer were routinely denied insurance. 
 
“Our first act will be to communicate to people with cancer that the law will remain in place 
pending appeal.  Those who purchase insurance through the exchanges and those who are 
covered by Medicaid can rest assured that their coverage is protected during the appeal 
process.  And all Americans who benefit from the consumer protections of the Affordable Care 
Act will continue to enjoy those protections. 
 
“During Congressional action to repeal the tax related to the individual mandate, the supporters 
of that action asserted that the tax repeal would not affect pre-existing condition protections or 
other critical consumer protections of the Affordable Care Act.  Virtually every House and 
Senate candidate pledged support for pre-existing condition protections during midterm 
election campaigning.   We anticipate that the ruling invalidating the Affordable Care Act will be 
appealed, and we urge Congress to act on campaign pledges by seeking to intervene in the 
appeals process in support of the Affordable Care Act.   



 

CONTACT:  2446 39TH STREET NW · WASHINGTON, D.C.  20007 

Phone:  202-333-4041 ·  www.cancerleadership.org 

 
The ruling of the federal district court will bring serious harm to people with cancer, and we look 
forward to a decision on appeal that will reverse the district court ruling and ensure that people 
with cancer will continue to be protected in the insurance market.” 
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